RBCC Membership Meeting – May 9, 2018

22 in Attendance including Board Members:

Natalya Roberts Gerd Prewett
Brett Boynton Alan Ross
Ruth Cousineau Clansy Campos

Membership Committee

No report

Building Committee

No report

Finance Committee

 Gerd reported many rentals the past two months. YTD Income \$8963. YTD Expenses \$5042. YTD net \$3920.

Tech Committee

No report

Upcoming Events

- May 12 Bridge2Beach 10 am Noon. 4 projects include stairs at Redwing, Pilgrim and Cooper as well as landscaping around Community Center. There will be an after-party with food and drink provided 1-3pm.
- June 10 Next Game Time (1-4 pm)

Other Items Discussed:

- Katie McVicker (katie.mcviker@seattle.gov) and Jason Sharpley (jason.sharpley@seattle.gov), Seattle Public Utilities (www.seattle.gov/util), Taylor Creek Culvert Replacement (aka Lower Taylor Creek Habitat Restoration) Project The project will improve the creek channel and surrounding habitat, improve fish passage, address storm-related flooding and sediment deposition at the mouth of the creek, provide public access to the new natural area north of Rainier Ave S, and construct corridor safety improvements in coordination with SDOT. No changes to tennis courts, no new parking, and nothing specific regarding kayakers. Construction scheduled to start 2021 and will take about 18 months hopefully to be done by late 2022. Work will continue for another 2-4 years to make sure all is good.
- Wine Event 4/21 Recap Sommelier spoke about Pinot Noir, 41 attendees
- Emergency preparedness drill 4/28 Recap Donovan reported that the event was successful. There was really cool equipment there.
- Upper Rainier Beach Plant Swap 4/29 Recap About 35 people attended
- Upper Rainier Beach Garden Tour- Saturday, 6/9, 11am

- UW is opening an office on Othello near MLK for community outreach. They are seeking community input on how the space should be used to support the community. Contact Kathie Weibel weibelk@hotmail.com with suggestions.
- Bill Davis, Acting President of SE Council New Dept of Neighborhood director has been appointed. May 19 forum meeting to talk about the direction of the group but time and place not yet known.